
 

 

 

 

 

THE SHIELD PROGRAM 
 

The SHIELD program establishes a platform connected to a national 

network to keep you infor med as to what is occurring in our 

community and abroad. The program is designed with an 

understanding that crime and terrorism events throughout the 

region, state, nation and even the world, can have an impact on our 

Hanover community. 

The SHIELD program provides community members and 

organizations with information on emerging local and regional crime 

trends as well as evolving terrorist threats  that may impact Hanover 

County. SHIELD is the central destination for community 

organizations to obtain information and engage Sheriff’s Office 

resources.  

HANOVER CRIME TREND AWARENESS 
 

During the month of August 2018, the majority of Sheriff’s 

Office requests for service have been in Zone 20 and Zone 30, 

which encompasses much of the downtown Mechanicsville area 

and areas near Rutland 

and Atlee Station Road, 

as well as along major 

highways. Red indicates 

high activity areas and 

blue indicates low 

activity areas. 

Compared to July 2018, 

August follows the same 

pattern and 

concentration of 

incidences. 
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Figure 1: Shows all the incidents from August 2018. 



 

High Activity Areas (Zone 20 and 30)  

In the past month, High Point and 

Pebble Creek (highlighted in  RED) 

and Bell Creek Park, Battlefield Green, 

and Spring Meadow (highlighted in 

ORANGE) were our most active 

neighborhoods.  

Activity in High Point Farms has 

increased by 62% compared to July. 

Most of the incidents consisted of  911 

hang-ups, domestic disputes, and 

larcenies.  

Activity in Pebble Creek has increased 

by 6%. Most of the incidents 

consisted of 911 hang-ups, suspicious 

activity, domestic disputes, residential 

alarms, and fraud.  

Bell Creek activity had an increase of 

14%. Most of the incidents consisted 

of 911 hang ups, commercial alarms, 

and suspicious activity. 

Battlefield Green activity decreased by 

31% compared to July. Activity mostly 

consisted of other, 911 hang-ups, 

disorderly conduct, and suspicious 

activity.  

Spring Meadows activity decreased by 

12% and mostly consisted of 911 

hang-ups, ATLs, and traffic 

complaints.  

Ash Creek, Milestone, Northlake, and 

The Pines apartments are also were 

noted to have a higher number of service calls, mostly  

consisting of 911 hang-ups and noise complaints.  

 

Figure 2: Shows the 5 most active subdivision/apartments and the surrounding areas. 

Figure 3: Shows the more active subdivisions in Zone 30 and Zone 50. 



 

CRIME PREVENTION 

 

Scams! 
 

A criminal trend has been identified in Hanover County as well as neighboring counties and states where 

unknown person(s) are contacting unsuspecting citizens by way of phone, email and the postal service 

to prey on their trust.  Two scams that are prevalent at this time  are listed below: 

   

The first involves a person coming to your residence to tell  you there is a dead tree in your yard and 

that they can cut it for you . They also claim they are cutting or trimming trees on the property next to 

yours and they want to make sure they don’t cut any of your trees. They will then ask you to come 

outside so you can show them your property lines to make sure they don’t cut your trees. While they are 

walking with you around your property , some of their accomplices will enter your home and steal your 

personal belongings.  After receiving a call from the person inside, they will then leave you in your yard 

as they go back to their vehicle having already taken your belongings.  

 

Another scam is the “Grandparent Scam,” in which the scammer locates names in the phone book that 

sound like they might belong to  the elderly.  When someone answers the phone, they say “Grandma?” 

or Granddad?” hoping the person will respond by saying the grandchild’s name (if they do indeed have 

a grandchild).  The scammer, pretending to be the grandchild, will say they have been in  an accident or 

have been locked up, and they need money to get out of jail or to get home.  They need the grandparent 

to wire them money or buy a pre -paid reloadable card (Green Dot) and not tell anyone - especially their 

parents.  If you hear “wire me money,” “pre-paid reloadable (green dot)” and/or “don’t tell anyone,” it’s 

a scam!  Remember, if you have caller ID and you don’t know the number displayed, do not answer the 

phone. Let the call go to your voicemail or answering machine and you will decrease your chances of 

becoming a victim.        

    

Please remember to contact the Sheriff’s Office immediately if you see or hear about suspicious 

activity or have fallen victim to any scams by calling (804) 365 -6140.  

 

Online Crime Mapping Resource 

As a reminder, you can log on to our crime map 

link at http://www.hanovercountygis.org/sheriff/ 

to view crime activity in your area.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2018 SHIELD CONFERENCE 
 

Thursday September 13, 2018, the Hanover County 

Sheriff’s Office was proud to host the first international 

SHIELD conference held outside of New York City. The 

conference featured crime prevention and counter terrorism 

leaders from around the world as we l ooked at various case 

studies from some of the most recent significant crime and 

terror events. The program included speakers from around 

the world discussing active shooter events, terrorist attacks and violent extremism.  

Among those taking part in the presentations were: 

Deputy Chief Robert Anzueto of the Orlando Police 

Department (Orlando Pulse Night Club Shooting Case 

Study); Deputy Director Seamus Hughes of The George 

Washington University Program on Extremism (ISIS in 

America); Chief Inspector Brandon De Waele of 

Antwerp Belgium Police Department (The Belgian 

Attacks); Chief Rod Knecht of the Edmonton Canada 

Police Service (Vehicle Attack); and Capt. Roxanne 

Burke of the Las Vegas Metropolitan Police Department 

(Las Vegas Harvest 91 Music Festival Shooting). 

The conference was concluded with a National SHIELD 

Network Panel discussion that included representatives from 

the New York City Police Department (NYPD), Hanover County 

Sheriff’s Office, Baltimore County Police Department, Baltimore 

City Police Department, Detroit Police Department, Hennepin 

Sheriff’s Office, Boston Police Department, Orange County 

California Regional Intelligence Center, Suffolk County Police 

Department and Anne Arundel Police Department.  

A very special thank you to the Virginia Department of 

Criminal Justice Services for their support through a grant to make this conference possible. Also 

thank you to our conference sponsor partners with the Price Perkins Group (www.priceperkins.com); 

Cigna Health (www.cigna.com); Henrico Credit Union (www.henricofcu.org); RTW Media 

(www.rtwav.com); Whelan Security (www.whelansecurity.com); Kings Dominion 

(www.kingsdominion.com); Future Law ( www.futurelaw.net ); and the Hi lton Hotels & Resorts 

(www.hilton.com).  

The National SHIELD Network is considered to be the premier public/private partnership network 

designed to bring law enforcement and communities from around the country together. For additional 

information on the Sheriff’s Office SHIELD program, please visit 

https://www.hanoversheriff.com/362/HCSO -SHIELD-Program. 

http://www.priceperkins.com/
http://www.cigna.com/
http://www.henricofcu.org/
http://www.rtwav.com/
http://www.whelansecurity.com/
http://www.kingsdominion.com/
http://www.futurelaw.net/
http://www.hilton.com/
https://www.hanoversheriff.com/362/HCSO-SHIELD-Program


 

TERRORISM AWARENESS 

 

 


